
 

 

 

 
 

April 2019 
Dear Parent/Carer   
 
Re: Summer term 
 
Thank you for your support at Academic Review Day and the support you have given your daughter with her homework 
and learning this Spring term. 
 
I delighted to share with you the letter I received from SSAT (Schools, Students and Teacher Network) that the Ursuline 
has been found to be among the best performing schools nationally for attainment and progress in Key Stage 4 2018, 
winning the National Award for Performance (please see website). 
 
We finish school on Friday 5th April 2019 at 1:40pm and parents are welcome to join us for Easter assemblies.  Students 
return to school on Wednesday 24th April (Inset Day Tuesday 23rd April) at the normal time of 8.25am.  At the beginning 
of term students need to have entered their Spring B Grades in their planners and return in full school uniform.  During 
the summer, students continue to wear blazers, shirts, skirts, jumpers and tights or socks to their knees.  If there is hot 
weather, we will inform students daily of any changes in uniform. 
 
Summer term means examinations for every year group; revision, interleaving previous work, and practice of past 
questions for all year groups is essential. 
 
There is a revision evening for parents/carers on Tuesday 7th May 7-9pm so you can support your daughter/s in 
preparation for their examinations.  All parents/carers are welcome. 
 
We wish Mr Le Doare, Head of Chemistry, Mrs Pugh, Head of Health & Social Care and Mrs McLoughlin, Midday 
Supervisor every success in their next steps.  Ms Akah-Yensu will be joining us and covering Mrs McCourt’s maternity 
leave. 
 
We will be welcoming back Mrs Nichols, Head of Geography, from maternity leave and Ms Foley, Biology. 
 
Enjoy the Easter holidays. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
 
Julia Waters 
Headteacher 


